  These minutes have not been formally approved and are subject 
to change or modification by the public body at the next meeting.


SOUTH PLAINFIELD PUBLIC LIBRARY BOARD OF TRUSTEES 
MEETING MINUTES
August 8, 2017


The meeting was called to order by President Darlene Cullen at 6:30 pm.

President Cullen announced that the meeting was being held in accordance with the Open Public Meeting Act and as such, proper notice of the meeting was published in the official newspapers, The Observer, The Courier-News and The Home News Tribune.

In attendance were:   President Darlene Cullen, Vice President Gary Jones, and Treasurer Melissa Katsingris.  Trustees:   Frank Lemos, Cheryl Nagel-Smiley, Mayor’s Alternate Ray Rusnak and Superintendent’s Alternate Annemarie Stoeckel.  
Excused:  Robert Bengivenga and Stephanie Wolak.

Also in attendance were:  Linda Hansen and Carmela Sutor.  


PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE:  Lead by President Cullen

MINUTES:

President Cullen called for a motion to accept the meeting minutes of July 11, 2017.

Frank Lemos made the motion, seconded by Vice President Jones.  In Favor:  Frank Lemos, Mayor’s Alternate Ray Rusnak, Superintendent’s Alternate Annemarie Stoeckel, Melissa Katsingris and President Cullen.  Abstain:  Cheryl Nagel-Smiley and Vice President Jones.

 
PAYMENT OF VOUCHERS:

President Cullen called for a motion to approve the payment of vouchers, check #12233 through #12270, totaling $41,873.79.

Annemarie Stoeckel made the motion, seconded by Cheryl Nagel-Smiley.  The motion passed unanimously.
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MONTHLY REPORTS:

Expense Report:  President Cullen called for a motion to accept the expense report.

Cheryl Nagel-Smiley made the motion, seconded by Ray Rusnak.  The motion passed unanimously.  

Cash Receipt Report:  President Cullen called for a motion to accept the cash receipt 
report.

President Cullen asked if the fines went way up.  Linda Responded that circulation is up for the 

month and the more items that circulate the more you end up with people owing fines.

Annemarie Stoeckel made the motion, seconded by Ray Rusnak.  The motion passed unanimously.


Statistical Report:  President Cullen called for a motion to accept the statistical report.

Annemarie Stoeckel made the motion, seconded by Ray Rusnak.  The motion passed unanimously.  


DIRECTOR’S REPORT:

Ms. Hansen reviewed her Director’s report in detail.

President Cullen called for a motion to accept the director’s report.

Melissa Katsingris made the motion, seconded by Cheryl Nagel-Smiley.  The motion passed unanimously.


COMMITTEE REPORTS:  


Finance and Budget:  Melissa Katsingris reviewed the Bank Statement report in detail.

President Cullen called for a motion to accept the financial report.

Frank Lemos made the motion, seconded by Vice President Jones.  The motion passed unanimously.
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Policy:  Vice President Jones stated that there is nothing to report at this time.
Personnel:  Cheryl Nagel-Smiley stated that Eric read the Personnel manual and these were his suggestions:  It is no longer called NJ Personnel; it is now called Civil Service Commission.  Those had to be corrected.  There were some legal things added in and some were removed. There was a problem with cutting and pasting, so please cross out the last two lines of page 55 as well as the first line on page 56. Hopefully next month we should be able to review this and get it up and running. As Linda mentioned in her report, one of the PT Library Assistants has completed her degree and has accepted a FT job offer in a local school district. Instead of having a meeting with the Personnel Committee, I called Gary and Annemarie and we all agreed that the best course of action is to allow Linda to advertise for a replacement for Suzanne.  Everything has been running smoothly with having the room staffed with at least 2 people at all time, so we would like to continue that. Suzanne has agreed to stay on a substitute employee who we can call in on an as needed basis. 

Buildings & Grounds:  President Cullen stated that Bob dropped off his report and some of the highlights are:  All of the violations from the Fire Department have been addressed.  We are in full compliance.  We did have a leak about a month ago and he noted that there is an issue with the drain lines.  He feels it has to do with the pitch and needs to be fixed.  President Cullen asked Linda to contact Edison Heating and Cooling for a quote since they were awarded the contract.  He still has a concern about the front doors.  There have been repeated problems with the doors and had to call our own locksmith on two occasions.  He noticed that there are pins on the bottoms of the front door that are dragging across the metal area that are supposed to hold them in and may eventually wear away and make the door unable to lock.  He asked Linda to contact the contractor to take a look at this.  Linda stated that the contractor was here today and looked at it.  He said he did not see any drag and thinks the indentation is from the previous problem we had but keep an eye on it and if we do notice it dragging he will come back and see about replacing the bottom plate with the scratch marks on it.  Bob noted that Linda was notified  on July 31st that Middlesex Water would be shutting off the water after the library closes to make necessary repairs but will have it on before the library opened the following morning.  Bob also would like the board to take action on a few problems and suggested we use DPW.  1.  The pooling of water on the front porch.  He suggests drilling a hole in the concrete and putting a drain in so the puddles do not form.  President Cullen suggested to call Andy, (the architect) to find out how thick the porch is to find out how far we have to drill and then Bob will reach out to DPW and have them drill and install the drain.  The next thing he is suggesting is to have the light fixtures on the ramp anchored down so they do not turn up and point away rom the path.  Again he is suggesting DPW to do this.
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Technology:  Annemarie Stoeckel updated the board on the bandwidth issue and the photocopier replacement that was discussed last month.  The Bandwidth we talked about the high usage we’ve been experiencing. We maxed out our bandwidth

which is not good because we had the staff locked out.  The price to move from the current service to the faster service would be $730 per month for the access line and then for the upgrade for the bandwidth, from 10 to 100, $315 per month which is a total of $1,045 per month.  Right now we are paying $608 per month so it is about a $400 per month increase.  Annemarie also stated that we still do not know how this would affect our E-rate reimbursement.  The worst case scenario is that we get what we got last year this year and then going forward next year we will realize the savings for this if it is too late to file that.  The second item is the photocopier.  The gentleman we met with last month gave us a quote which is a little high.  He came back with $9,700 and when you compare what we paid for the other one it just doesn’t seem like it should double in price.  We are contacting a few other companies for quotes. 
Capital Project:  Ray Rusnak thanked the people on the Capital Committee and Councilwoman Faustini has been very involved for helping to get Willow Park those swings and mulch, etc.  It is a very useful item out there.  Councilwoman Faustini was approached by someone regarding special needs children and the need for a handicap swing.  We do not have one anywhere in the Borough and we thought it would be a nice idea for the library to get a handicap swing.  We could replace one of the swings that is already out there so we won’t have to purchase another unit.  Ray also stated that we are looking into getting a shade structure such as a pavilion and place it kind of in the corner.   We could also put a picnic table or two for the people who sit under it so they can observe the children on the swings or playground.  Linda could also use it for story time.   If the board wants to pursue it then we can go out and get some quotes.  Ray added that we are going to have to have some type of base underneath it.  Considering where it is in that area I will have Glenn Cullen contact the DEP on whether we could do a concrete slab, which they might say no it is too much of a permanent piece or we could put pavers down which are not considered permanent because we could always take them up.  Between the structure and whatever we are going to put underneath we are looking at somewhere between $7,000.00 and $10,000.00.  The Board agreed to pursue this and get a couple quotes and approval from the DEP.  Ray suggested getting a quote for the children’s patio are because we discussed getting a structure for there as well (a gazebo or a pergola). 
Mayor’s Alternate:  Ray Rusnak has nothing from the Mayor at this time.
Liaison to the Friends:  Cheryl Nagel-Smiley reported that at NNO we did a 50/50 and we were able to raise $138 for the Friends
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Liaison to the Schools’:  Annemarie Stoeckel has nothing at this time.
Community Relations:  President Cullen stated that there is nothing at this time.

Board President Report:  President Cullen thanked everyone that came out to help at National Night Out. She noted that in the middle of everything we were lugging out tables because people that signed up for National Night Out were not told to bring their own tables. President Cullen thanked Linda and her staff for supplying the tables and chairs.  It was a very nice night.

OLD BUSINESS:  None

PUBLIC COMMENT:  

President Cullen called for a motion to open the meeting up to the Public.

Cheryl Nagel-Smiley made the motion, seconded by Frank Lemos.  The motion passed unanimously.  

President Cullen asked if there were any questions or comments from the public.  There were no questions or comments.

President Cullen stated that the public portion will remain open while we go into new business.

NEW BUSINESS:

1.  Approve to move from 10mb to 100mb internet connection:
President Cullen called for a motion to approve to move from 10mb to 100mb internet connection, which is approximately a $400.00 increase per month from $608.00 per month to $1,045 per month.

Cheryl Nagel-Smiley made the motion, seconded by Ray Rusnak.  In Favor:  Frank Lemos, Cheryl Nagel-Smiley, Mayor’s Alternate Ray Rusnak, Superintendent’s Alternate Annemarie Stoeckel, Melissa Katsingris, Vice President Jones and President Cullen. 
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2.  Approve to advertise for a P/T Children’s Library Assistant: 

President Cullen called for a motion to approve to advertise for a P/T Children’s Library Assistant. Annemarie Stoeckel made the motion, seconded by Frank Lemos.  In Favor:  Frank Lemos, Cheryl Nagel-Smiley, Mayor’s Alternate Ray Rusnak, Superintendent’s Alternate Annemarie Stoeckel, Melissa Katsingris, Vice President Jones and President Cullen. 

3.  Approval to replace 1 swing in Willow Park with a swing for children with disabilities:

President Cullen called for a motion to approve the replacement of 1 swing in Willow Park with a swing for children with disabilities.

Frank Lemos made the motion, seconded by Melissa Katsingris.  In Favor:  Frank Lemos, Cheryl Nagel-Smiley, Mayor’s Alternate Ray Rusnak, Superintendent’s Alternate Annemarie Stoeckel, Melissa Katsingris, Vice President Jones and President Cullen.

4.  Approval to purchase an electronic sign and hire an electrician to install the sign:

President Cullen called for a motion to approve the purchasing of an electronic sign from Sign-A-Rama in the amount not to exceed $26,087.34 and the hiring of One Call Electric to install the sign, in the amount not to exceed $1,950.

Frank Lemos made the motion, seconded by Cheryl Nagel-Smiley.  In Favor:  Frank Lemos, Mayor’s Alternate Ray Rusnak, Superintendent’s Alternate Annemarie Stoeckel, Melissa Katsingris, and President Cullen.


President Cullen called for a motion to close the public portion of the meeting.

Frank Lemos made the motion, seconded by Melissa Katsingris.  The motion passed unanimously.
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TRUSTEE REMARKS:
Cheryl Nagel Smiley:  I really enjoyed National Night Out.  I don’t know if anyone else was there late but the fire truck was beautiful.  It was lit up in Red White and Blue with the American Flag and someone posted on Facebook that they should do that the night of the fireworks because it would make a nice picture with the fireworks going off in the background.  If you have an evening that is free you should come to the children’s program and see the kids.  Everyone have a good safe rest of the summer.






Melissa Katsingris:  We are very blessed to have this library.  This place is hopping no matter when I pass by or come here and it is just a great feeling to be part of it.  Happy end of the summer.
Vice President Gary Jones:  Have a safe Labor Day and great rest of the summer.
Frank Lemos:  I wish everyone a good rest of the summer and happy Labor Day.  See you at the parade.  On August 15, 2017 we are celebrating 103 years of the opening of the Panama Canal.  Happy Anniversary.
Ray Rusnak:  I’m glad everyone is on board with some of these things that we are trying to bring forward.  There is a lot of work that goes in behind the scenes with meetings and it takes up a lot of time and effort.  Thank you everybody.
Annemarie Stoeckel:  Echoed everyone’s sentiments.  Happy rest of the summer.  My last child is getting married next Saturday.  Happy Labor Day.  I look forward to seeing everybody at the parade.
President Darlene Cullen:  Thank you everybody again for all of your help with everything.  What Melissa said is true.  We are so fortunate.  We have a great Board, Staff, Director.  We are moving on with these projects.  It is just fabulous what we are doing with the park.  It is going to be utilized by the children that come to the library.  I want to thank Ray, when he was on Council he was a driving force for us and now he is part of the Board and is fabulous with the research.  It is great to work with you Ray and everyone else on the Board and now we are blessed to have Christine on the Council side who was on the Board for so long, loves the library, is still involved with the library, the programs and is still trying to help us move on.  I want to thank everyone again, Linda to you and your staff kudos and I hope you get a good replacement to fit into the library family.  Have a good rest of the summer.

ADJOURNMENT: 

President Cullen called for a motion to adjourn the Library Board Meeting at 7:32 pm.

Frank Lemos made the motion, seconded by Cheryl Nagel-Smiley.  The motion passed unanimously.

Respectfully submitted, 

Carmela A. Sutor
Library Board Secretary

